MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Executive Board Minutes

January 24, 2011

Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order at 11:00 a.m. on January 24 at Craft Memorial Library in Bluefield by Judy Gunsaulis, Chair.  Members present were:  Judy Gunsaulis, Joanna Thompson, Suzette Lowe, Emilee Seese, Eva McGuire, Brian Raitz, and Sarah Palfrey.  Guests present were:  Johnnie King and Elizabeth Phipps.

Committee Reports

 
a. Circulation Committee:  Emile Seese, chair, asked if anyone was having any problems regarding circulation.  Level 1 and 2 bills were discussed, as were changes in circulation policies at Parkersburg.

Minutes:  A correction was made under OPAC Committee regarding the cost of implementing Library Anywhere. It should read:  “The cost would be $250.00 for the first library and $50.00 for each additional branch.”  Eva McGuire moved that the minutes be accepted as corrected.  Suzette Lowe seconded the motion and the motion carried.


b. Cataloging Committee:  It was announced that the Library Commission was in the process of hiring someone to oversee authority work.  It was suggested that Vicky Terry and the cataloging committee meet to discuss guidelines and concerns, and then work with Heather Campbell-Shock to see how the new arrangement could benefit everyone.


c. OPAC Committee:  OPAC appearance changes were discussed.  Brian Raitz, committee chair, noted that Library Anywhere was up and running.

Old Business  


The 2009 upgrade to MLN was discussed.  Two items that are not working properly are statistics on types of patron searches in the OPAC and the age of collection report. The timing of future upgrades was discussed.  

NetLibrary appears to be working well.  Brian Raitz reported that EBSCO would be taking over NetLibrary. 

Brian Raitz is going to contact Library Anywhere regarding usage stats.  Text messaging can be used with Library Anywhere. 

Heather Campbell-Shock has a 3-part webinar cataloging training session scheduled, with one part completed so far.

Regarding permissions, Judy Gunsaulis stated that she is not being told when training is being completed so that she can set up permissions for those completing the training.  

New Business


Judy Gunsaulis raised the issue of MLN libraries joining WVDELI (West Virginia Digital Entertainment Library Initiative).  Since several board members expressed an interest in joining, she will contact WVDELI to obtain more information.

Adjournment


There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be held on March 14 at Parkersburg and Wood County Public Library.

